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October 27, 2020 

 

Ann Marie Dunbar, Board Chair 

Henry Schantzen, Head of School 

Bluffview Montessori School 

1321 Gilmore Avenue, 

Winona, MN 55987 

 

Dear Ms. Dunbar and Mr. Schantzen: 

 

The Bluffview Montessori School (BMS) Change of Authorizer Application to Volunteers of American - Minnesota 

(VOA-MN) was received by VOA-MN on October 6, 2020.  The peer review of the BMS change of authorizer 

application is completed.   

 

Congratulations!  The VOA-MN Charter School Authorizing Program is pleased to inform you that the peer reviewers 

unanimously agreed to approve the BMS change of authorizer application.    
 

A school must earn 90 percent or above for application approval.  The BMS application earned the following final 

percentages from the peer reviewers:          

 

Reviewer I Determination:  Approve Percentage Earned: 99% 

Reviewer II Determination:  Approve Percentage Earned: 100 % 

Reviewer III Determination:  Approve Percentage Earned: 94% 

 

Congratulations again!  We are pleased that BMS chose VOA-MN as your future authorizer.  The VOA-MN Charter 

School Authorizing Program will proceed to prepare the Change of Authorizer Request document for submission to the 

Minnesota Department of Education on behalf of Bluffview Montessori School.  Please let me know if you have any 

questions. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 
 

Stephanie Olsen, Manager 

Charter School Authorizing Program 


